
 

 
 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
Chaplin, Connecticut 
SPECIAL MEETING 
February 8, 2022 

MINUTES 
 

Members Present: Juan Roman III, First Selectman; Anthony Pinto, Selectman; Kenneth 
Fortier, Selectman.   
Members Absent: None   
Others Present: Suzanne Krodel, Administrative Assistant 

 
1. Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order at 6:00pm 
 
2. Discuss and possible action regarding a USDA Resolution of Members or 

Stockholders for the new fire truck grant.  J. Roman read the resolution and 
made a MOTION to approve the USDA Resolution of Members or Stockholders for 
the new fire truck grant.  K. Fortier seconded the MOTION.  All in favor.  
MOTION passed (see attached). 

 
3. Board Member Reports:  J. Roman reported on mask requirements for the 

senior center.  The Governor stated that on February 28th the school will no longer 
have a mask mandate.  J. Pinto stated it will be up to the schools to mandate them 
or not. The senior center director would like to remove mask requirement and open 
up for indoor dining.  The masks can be optional with social distancing in the dining 
room.  The Board agreed that the mask mandate can be removed for the Senior 
Center effective 2/28 and open indoor dining.  The Senior Center Director can 
determine if masks will be mandated again if COVID cases increase over 10% 
according to the Connecticut COVID Tracker data. 

 
4. Adjourn:  J. Roman made a MOTION to adjourn at 6:08pm.  K. Fortier seconded 

the MOTION.  All in favor.  MOTION passed. 
 

 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Suzanne Krodel 
Administrative Assistant 

 
 
 




